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Meeting called to order by Corinne Olson at 7pm.
Public forum – none
Todd G. and Matt W. are SBAA coaches that came to the meeting to ask about the 12U team formation.  Corinne O. responded in Ben’s absence about how it has been discussed for a while now how to make the 12U league better for all the players and not just some from certain teams.  The board feels it is important to make all the teams more competitive with each other to try to keep players coming back to play each year.  Eric P. then explained that with the new team formation process the coach will get 4 kids; their own and an assistant’s and then 2 more players and then there will be a pool of kids to be divided up after that.  He is sending out a roster to last year’s coaches to have the coaches rate the kids from their teams last year.  They will rate them on a scale of 1, 2 or 3 and if they can pitch or catch; 1 being the best rating.  They will try to even them out as much they can and try to keep it in districts and zones so kids know each other as much as possible, but try to eliminate a team having a team of 8  number 1 players and the rest number 3 players and the opposite for other teams.  Corinne explained that Ben S. is in charge of this and he is the in-house president but he is in the hospital.  He may be able to give more detail in a couple weeks.  Eric P. said they will have a registered coach meeting to get their input in the process.  Chet said there were teams with no pitching on some teams and they were being made fun of by the other teams at his age level last year and we are trying to avoid that happening at every age group.  Todd G. said he was recruiting last year for his team because a lot of the kids on his team were ones that could not play traveling because of the driving with traveling and they have jobs and stuff and he does not want this new team formation to deter them from signing up again.  Eric talked about how MYAS is encouraging us to form teams this way.  Todd said that some associations have teams like that though but that is always going to happen, even at traveling.  Some think we will not be able to compete at 12U state anymore but some think we will still be able to.  Corinne said we have to look at all of the kids and the teams that got killed in every single game and they will not want to play when one teams gets killed in so many games.  Eric P. there will be a meeting in early March to have all the coaches get their say in how it all happens and to get everyone on board at that time.  They are looking for competitive balance at the beginning of the season but realize it may not remain that way the entire season.  Chet thinks it will be a 2 year process as we are just trying to better the 12U experience.
New Business
Playing Up Policy – Chet L. said the in-house baseball made this policy and it was debated many times and it is now final and on the website.  Diane M. said the basics of it are that every child is required to play at each age level at least one year but some situations will be looked at individually.  This rule is trying to avoid kids playing up to higher level than they belong at.
Jim Schwintek introduced himself and said he is interested in joining the SBAA and taking the spot that is vacant.  Jim grew up in this area and played in SBAA and has been coaching in SBAA many years.  He has a 16 year old and an 8 year old so he expects to be involved for a while yet.  Chet L. made a motion to vote Jim Schwintek onto the SBAA Board of Directors, Ernie J. seconded the motion, motion approved.
Corinne has been looking at the by-laws and there are some typos that need to be changed and approved and a few other items.  The board went through the typos that were in the by-laws and fixed those and also discussed that the spots were it says Secretary should say Operations Manager as there is no Secretary on the board.  And the board looked at where it says who can call a meeting and it was decided that it would be the President and then it would also be the Vice President and the Treasurer.  And it has to be decided what they want to call the in-house or rec. program and they have decided to be Soderville Baseball.  For Article 7 is says 2 members at large and should it not say Directors at Large so that will be fixed.  Everyone agreed with that and that is all of Article 7 and everyone was good with that.  Everywhere it says Soderville Rec. would have to say Soderville Baseball.  For Article 8 Corinne wants to remove the whole 1st paragraph and then keep the next and then get rid of the 3rd one also.  We have to look at the terms and get this fixed in the by-laws.   For the Traveling Fastpitch and Traveling Baseball there are 2 positions and both shall have a 3 year term but on a different cycle.  Chet L. made a motion to approve these changes to the by-laws, Ernie J. seconded, motion approved.
Committee Reports: 

Concessions – Anderson/Olson – no report
.
Umpires – Hensler – Trent H. said they are getting business cards printed up since they can do heavier recruiting when they are at different baseball events.  They will go to the high school baseball meeting to talk about umpiring and try to get more of those kids interested.  They will need a lot of umpires this year.  Quite a few are signing up and many are returning that they were hoping to have return.  They set up a deal with Taho to have equipment available for them and they will also have the pants they will need to umpire in so it will be easy for umpires to buy what they need.
In-house baseball (Junior) – Stai – Chet will speak for Ben and said they of course talked a lot about the 12U team formation process over the past month and also the uniforms and coach selection.  They changed their name to Soderville Baseball and that was approved above.  The tournament teams will be called the Soderville Sabers so they will have more identity then just being Soderville.  Chet will do all the rostering with MYAS this year so MYAS understands how we are forming teams.  They are working on equipment also and making sure that will be ready.
In-house baseball (Senior) – Latawiec – Chet spoke above.
Traveling fast pitch – Vogel – Chris V. said the parent meeting is set for Traveling Fastpitch.  The 8U tournament is on Fastsports and being advertised so they are looking forward to that again.  Everything is going good. 
Traveling baseball – Johnson – Ernie J. has all their fundraiser stuff set up and is communicating with Nancy on the cards and Carl has sent up financial stuff to Nancy and he is also going to send the budget to Craig soon.  They are having their 13U A tryout this evening so he has to leave soon.  There will be a few cuts from the tryout for the team.  They have their final registration on the 16th and 20th at Ideal. Ernie said for the annual tournament they host all tournaments have met the minimum required numbers of teams to run (6) except 11AAA.  They had a coach meeting on February 3rd.  Eric P. has been named as the 13U A traveling coach.  Trent would like to go to their next coach meeting and Ernie said that is scheduled for March 3rd. He said they have a total of 16 teams and the 10U – 14U pay the $40 fundraiser fee so that will be coming to SBAA.
Field/Game Scheduling – Anderson – no report
Clinics – Potthoff – Eric P. said we are offering the MN Twins coaching clinic on March 23 at RMS from 11-2.  Everyone is invited to the clinic; head coaches, assistants and even parents.  We really want to stress to all our coaches to attend this coach clinic.  It is free so it is nice to get a good number of people there.  We are also looking at having traveling come to do another coach clinic.  Eric had the first Slammin’ Sunday today and Corinne was there to help him and about 15 kids showed up and it went great.  There are 3 more times of Slammin’ Sundays for the SBAA players.  Eric is going to talk to Steve M. about getting more equipment to have for the building – bow nets and whiffle balls and batting tees.  Chris V. said there are 6 nets at the field at Lion’s that could be dug up and brought to the building.  Chris V. said he will go get them and Chet L. and Jim S. offered their truck and help so they will go get them and bring them to the building.  
Equipment – Potthoff – Eric P. said at the in-house level they will have to decide what to do with the nets for the coaches.  They are waiting on the budget to figure out baseball this year.
Treasurer – Weston – Craig W. said he and Nancy finalized the 2013 numbers.  Craig has some questions with being new so he has to look over everything yet.  He is trying to figure out why we have such a big number in Online Registration and we discussed that it is mostly from the Traveling Fastpitch having sign up in October instead of February so money for the 2014 season came in during 2013.  Craig W. thinks this is part of it but there may be something else too so he will look at it some more.  The fastpitch budget for 2014 is done and traveling baseball is done so he is working on the others yet.  Diane M. is in charge of the budget for in-house.  Craig does not see it being much different than 2013.  2013 was a good healthy year for SBAA per Craig.
Fundraising – Mullins – not present; left early
Tournament Ball – Stai; not present
Town Ball – Olson – Terry said their scheduling meeting got canceled because of weather.  He sent the papers for the donations for him and his son his company donates so that $2,000 should be coming in soon.  He has found the uniforms they want and the jerseys are $61 a piece so he will get about 25 of them and they will last about 3 years.  He can just add in if needed if they keep making the same jersey.  Corinne is wondering if he has a budget and Terry said he will share his numbers with Craig.  He said he mainly just has the umpire expense and he will submit that to Craig.  He needs to order the uniforms pretty soon and that was ok’ed by the board.
Uniforms – Stai – Chet showed us what the new uniforms look like.  The belt loop pants are the same as other years and Chet said they are for the 10U and older.  The board questioned that as everyone thought that all age groups were getting new uniforms, even the pants for the younger ones so Chet said he would pass that on to Ben.
Photos – Nelson – Nancy said that she has the date set for Traveling Fastpitch and In-House for photos.  Traveling Baseball is doing them on their own this year as they have a parent that wants to do them.
Operations Manager Report – N. Nelson
Remember to take registration signs down that you put up – Nancy reminded everyone to go back after registration is complete and take the signs out of the snow banks so we can use them again next year.
Signs on fences for advertising – Nancy said that now is a good time to reach out to companies to try to get them to purchase signs for our fence advertising program.
Walk In registration February 26 – Nancy said that walk in registration will be held on Wednesday, February 26th from 5-8pm.  She wants to know if any board members are going to be there to help that night or if she should get volunteers.
Other 
Craig – Craig wanted to talk about donation income and how to budget for that this year.  In the past we have budgeted for a big donation to come from BYHA but since we are not getting that pull tab money anymore there may not be that large of a donation budget this year.  He will estimate it to be much lower and see what happens.  Jim S. talked about going to BYHA and asking if they would be willing to make some kind of donation to SBAA this year since they have in the past.
The next meeting is set for March 9, 2014 at 7:00pm.  Motion to adjourn the meeting made by Corinne O., Jim S. seconded the motion, motion approved and meeting adjourned at 8:30pm.

